
òIf you want to find God, seek 
Him in humility, seek Him in 
poverty, seek Him where He is 
hiddenó. (Pope Francis)                                                                                                     

This is a five-foot wide icon that has been placed 
over the entry of our Montecassino Renewal Center. 
It is of the Holy Trinity, the Divine Family:  one of 

unity, power, wisdom and tenderness. They so     

desire our human will to be one with the Divine Will. 

What a difference that makes! 
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Monastic Profession. A grand celebration was 

held in Crookston, Minnesota at our mother 

house and a second one here in Starr County at 

our monastery with clergy, lay people and our 

Benedictine Oblates, who know how to put on 

celebrations. 
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Our dear Friends! 
We Sisters extend to you our love and gratitude this holy season and on into the New Year.  
²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƘƻƭŘǎ ōǳǘ ǿŜ Řƻ ƪƴƻǿ ²Ih ƘƻƭŘǎ нлмсΗ tƻǇŜ CǊŀƴŎƛǎΩ ǿƻǊŘǎ ōŜƭƻǿΣ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ǿƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ 
life is meant to be: Seeking the Lord and then loving Him where He is found, that is, in our sisters and brothers.  

Below you will find a little touch of happenings here at the monastery since this past summer.  God has been merciful 

and each of these pictures, in some way, expresses His mercy towards us.  How we thank Him and each one of you for  

being a unique, glorious image of God for us! 



For Thanksgiving we were honored to have Juan and 
Fran Uribe with us for the day. 
WǳŀƴΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ǿƛŦŜ ƳƻǘƛǾŀǘŜŘ ƘƛƳ ǘƻ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ŀƴŘ 
sew her Native American dancing dresses. 
Sr. Nancy lived at the North Dakota Fort Totten    
Reservation before coming to Texas where she knew 
Fran, who presently lives in San Antonio. 

What a glorious night when Concert Under the Stars 
brought much beauty into the outside air and into 
our spirits as Roma and Rio Grande City Mariachi 
groups along with Carlos Canas and Alberto        
Escobedo sang for four hours. Renewed friendships 
and food booths were a great attraction also. 

Our annual Benedictine Oblate Retreat was led by Dr. Susan Muto 
from Pittsburgh. The title was άwŜŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 9ǎǎŜƴǘƛŀƭ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘǎ 

ƻŦ .ŜƴŜŘƛŎǘƛƴŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ 9ǾŀƴƎŜƭƛȊŀǘƛƻƴΦέ 
The response was so favorable and was a life-changer! 

Fr. Carlos Massieu who promotes the 
understanding of living in the Divine 
Will was here for a mini-conference    
of the Divine Will based on the        
writings of Luisa Piccarreta. Luisa led  
an extraordinary life and her Cause    
for Beatification is progressing. Her      
writings on The Divine Will have been 
approved by three    theologians from 
the Vatican. www.luisapiccarretta A 
group of very interested friends came 
on short notice to listen to this exciting 
message!  

Again this year we are having a  
Mass offered at La Puerta each 2nd Thursday of the month for your intentions.  
May your Christmas and New Year hold gifts of mercy for yourself and shared 
with others.  

Your Benedictine Sisters who love you and  

remember you in our daily òOra et Laboraõ! 

   Luella, Frances and Nancy 


